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It has been a very busy three months
since my last message. We’ve had fall
turkey season, bear season, archery and
rifle deer seasons, along with

Thanksgiving, Christmas and New Years. I
don’t know where the time has disappeared.
Hopefully, your hunting experiences were safe
and successful and your holidays were spent
relaxing and enjoying special times with your
loved ones, family, and friends.

By now, the Pennsylvania Game
Commission has approved the new 10-year
Wild Turkey Management Plan. You may
review this plan on the Pennsylvania NWTF
and PGC Web site. The PA NWTF Board of
Directors will continue to work on issues such
as the option for no orange in the spring gob-
bler season, Sunday hunting on state game
lands, additional spring turkey hunting hours
such as all day hunting and additional days
through Memorial Day weekend. We will also

continue to support a hunting license increase.
Without this increase, additional programs will
suffer or be deleted and will definitely have a
major negative impact on our hunting privi-
leges as we know them today.

This will be my last President’s message as
my term will expire on January 6, 2007. Gene
Alwine from Davidsville will be the new PA
NWTF President, and I will continue my
involvement in the organization as the
Chairman of the Board for the next two years.
Once again, I thank all of you for your com-
mitment to the NWTF and for volunteering
your time and energies to help support and
protect our turkey hunting heritage. Starting
today, please take the time and involve a youth
in your hunting and outdoor experiences. The
Youth Mentored Hunting Program is one way
to insure our hunting heritage for the next
generation.
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The Pennsylvania Chapter WT registration
license plates are still 

available. Promoting the Pennsylvania
Chapter and the National Wild Turkey

Federation with our license plates is a great
way to show your support and love of the wild
turkey. Send a self-addressed stamped enve-
lope with your membership number and phone

number to Skip Sanderson, 6063 Glatfelters
Station Road, Seven Valleys, PA 17360-8416.
A signed application will be returned to you.
Complete the application and send it with a

check for $20.00 to PennDot. Your plate
should arrive in two to three weeks.
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BY BOB ERIKSEN, 
NWTF REGIONAL BIOLOGIST

Afew years ago, Jeff McCombs and
Ed Zappi of the Ten Mile Valley
Chapter in Washington County
were looking for ways to increase

the amount of habitat improvement work
that could be done on public lands in their
area. Jeff is employed by Columbia Energy
and was aware that the company had a
program through which grants could be
obtained. At a meeting in February of 2004
attended by Jeff, Ed, Rick McLeod, Jay
Jordan, and Bob Eriksen of NWTF and
Doug Dunkerley and Dave Griffin of the
Pennsylvania Game Commission Bureau
of Wildlife Habitat Management, planning
began for completing habitat enhancement
work on gas-line rights-of-way on state
game lands. Jeff and Ed sought local
sources of funding while Rick pursued
grant opportunities. Once potential sources
of funding were identified, a grant applica-
tion was prepared and submitted to the
National Fish and Wildlife Foundation.

Granting agencies and foundations usu-
ally require matching funds for the money
contributed by the grantor. In this case, a
promise of funding came from NiSource, a
grant foundation that is part of Columbia
Energy as part of the match. In addition,
the Ten Mile Valley Chapter contributed
funds through their Hunting Heritage
Super Fund habitat project requests, Ducks
Unlimited made a contributions and the
MacDonald Sportsmen’s Club, a group of
local hunters, stepped up to the plate. The
Game Commission promised personnel
time, trucks, and tractor time, as did
Columbia Energy. The grant from the
National Fish and Wildlife Foundation was
awarded to NWTF in early 2005 and work
began in the late winter. The goals of the
project were to convert right-of-way vege-
tation to a low-growing form, provide a
high quality and attractive food source for
wildlife, decrease maintenance costs, pro-
vide good wildlife travel corridors, and pro-
mote cooperation between agencies and
organizations involved in the project.

This project was conducted along six sep-
arate sections of Columbia Gas
Transmission Company right of ways cross-
ing State Game Lands 232 and 302 in
Washington County. Approximately 67
acres or about 7 miles of transmission line
habitat were improved by mowing, disk-

ing, and plant-
ing. Some areas
were treated
with herbicide
to reduce com-
peting vegeta-
tion and to pro-
vide a good
chance for
establishing more desirable plant species.
Woody shrubs such as autumn olive and
multiflora rose were eliminated, and gold-
enrod was mowed. Crews from the Game
Commission and from Columbia Energy
participated in mowing and site prepara-
tion. Game Commission crews under the
supervision of Doug Dunkerley and Dave
Griffin planted grass-legume mixtures and
conducted border-edge cutting to improve
sunlight penetration in forested areas. Plant
materials used in the work included oats,
spring wheat, annual rye, partridge pea,
ladino clover, and alsike clover. Lime and
fertilizer were spread by Game
Commission crews and private contractors.
The purchase of all the necessary materials
and payments to contractors were paid by
the NFWF grant.

The improvement of habitat along the
right of ways was obvious even before all
the work was done. While we were check-
ing on progress and taking photographs of
the work, wild turkeys, deer, and ring-
necked pheasants were observed using the
transmission lines for feeding and travel
corridors. Small exclosures were placed on
the site to monitor deer browsing activity.
Clover outside the small, fenced areas was
closely cropped by deer while clover inside
the fences grew too well without mowing
and actually smothered itself out. A large
number of other birds were seen using the
right of ways and areas adjacent to them.
Some of the bird species attracted by the
habitat enhancement work were eastern
bluebirds, eastern meadowlarks, eastern
kingbirds, phoebes, tree swallows,
American robins, catbirds, brown thrash-
ers, mockingbirds, song sparrows, field
sparrows, common yellowthroats, indigo
buntings, and red-winged blackbirds.
Turkey sign was evident throughout the
habitat enhancement sites.

Signs giving credit to the organizations
that contributed to this habitat work were
placed at two locations along roads crossed
by the transmission lines. The signs were
constructed at the Game Commission’s
Howard Tree Nursery. This cooperative 

Miles of Habitat Enhancement in
Washington County

See HABITAT on page 7

A good stand of clover developed on
SGL 302

A forested transmission line on SGL
302 before improvements made with
this project

An improved forested right of way on
SGL 302
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BY DON HECKMAN

F ormed in 1981, the Michaux-
Yellow Breeches Local Chapter
recently celebrated its twenty-fifth
anniversary as a National Wild

Turkey Federation local chapter in affilia-
tion with the Pennsylvania Chapter of the
National Wild Turkey Federation. The
Michaux-Yellow Breeches local chapter of
the National Wild Turkey Federation has
answered the call on conservation of the
wild turkey and the preservation of hunt-
ing heritage. Based in Cumberland County,
the chapter has since shortened its name to
"MYB Chapter" and has a proud history of
"resource first" wild turkey management
and programs directed towards habitat
improvement, turkey hunting safety ethics
and education, and promoting local events.

"MYB Chapter represents 25 years doing
what we as turkey hunters, conservation-
ists, and NWTF members do so well, com-
mitted to "Resource First" wild turkey
management, dedicated to participation
and expanding NWTF outreach programs,
passionate about our wild turkey hunting,
and giving back to the community, our
hunting heritage, and being involved with
family, youth, women, adult programs for
all ages" said Don Heckman, past chapter
president and Executive Director of the
MYB Chapter.

MYB Chapter volunteers stand tall in
support of their local chapter goals and
leadership objectives, PA Chapter and
NWTF outreach programs, and continue to
use past and current accomplishments to
improve local chapter direction and devel-
op future goals and objectives. MYB volun-
teers give their time, talents, and dollars to
the management of the greatest wildlife
conservation organization in the country
and support wild turkey management in
Pennsylvania for the betterment of
Pennsylvania’s grand game bird, the
American wild turkey. 

"MYB members have made these past 25
years happen through their leadership, and
with leadership of new members and vol-
unteers more accomplishments on behalf
the wild turkey resource and NWTF will be
possible," Heckman said. "MYB Chapter is
part of NWTF grass roots organization –
One Team One Voice – committed to
working for the wild turkey management
and NWTF objectives."

Accomplishments in the early years of
the chapter centered around establishing
the first of its kind tree nursery on state
game lands in Cumberland County. This
nursery was a cooperative project with
Pennsylvania Game Commission wildlife
management and land management staff
and local chapter volunteers. Thousands of
seedlings were planted in the 1980s and

early 1990s and transplanted after reaching
five to seven feet in height on state game
lands and state forest land.

The original tree nursery was moved to
Michaux State Forest and expanded to
include more tree seedling beds, more
herbaceous openings for transplanting, and
more work for the habitat committee in
cooperation with DCNR and PGC. Today's
tree nursery continues the habitat objec-
tives of the local chapter and has expanded
into new NWTF outreach programs like
Wild Turkey Woodlands, Get in the Game,
and Hunting Heritage Club opportunities. 

From the tree nursery and habitat plant-
ings, wild turkey management and habitat
improvement on the Michaux State Forest
continues to expand as local chapter vol-
unteers commit more of their time and
energies towards wild turkey restoration
and population expansion. MYB Chapter
and PA NWTF volunteers were instrumen-
tal in starting the TMA 7B Wild Turkey
Task Force in 1997. MYB Chapter volun-
teers lead the task force meetings, helped
to establish and improve habitat on herba-
ceous openings, and supported funding for
the 2 1/2-year TMA 7B Wild Turkey
Research Project. The task force has been
successful in turning around a dramatic
population decline and seeing a return of
the wild turkey population on the state for-
est and surrounding environments in this

area of concern.
MYB Chapter turkey-hunter safety and

ethics programs continue to be enhanced
and updated to meet objectives of the
NWTF Turkey Hunting Safety Task Force
and PGC hunter education. MYB Chapter
volunteers worked with hunter-safety
agendas and developed their classes and
seminars to educate turkey hunters on
hunting safety and hunter ethics. Today
through the NWTF Turkey Hunting
Success and Safety DVD, developed
through the NWTF Turkey Hunter Safety
Task Force, our safety and ethics agenda
continues to improve, and volunteers have
expanded their outreach program in coop-
eration with other local chapters and part-
nerships established throughout local chap-
ter area. 

"Dollars used to develop and expand
turkey-hunter safety and ethics programs
come directly from the NWTF Hunting
Heritage Super Fund Program, adminis-
tered by the Pennsylvania Chapter NWTF.
Local chapters submit funding requests for
turkey hunter safety, habitat enhancement,
land acquisition, wild turkey information
education, participation in NWTF promo-
tional booths for sports shows and educa-
tion outreach events through dollars raised
at local chapter Hunting Heritage Super
Fund Banquets," Heckman said.

MYB Chapter continues to participate in
and develop new NWTF outreach pro-
grams for JAKES, WITO, Wheelin'
Sportsmen events, ESOS booths, and
turkey-calling contests, helping NWTF biol-
ogists develop Wild Turkey Woodlands
events, our quarterly local chapter newslet-
ter, community improvement projects like
Adopt A Highway and programs presented
through local partnership organizations.
MYB Chapter purchases JAKES boxes for
our schools, increasing JAKES member-
ships through the PA NWTF JAKES mem-
bership program, funding Turkey Call, The
Caller, Turkey Talk, and local chapter
newsletter in community school libraries.

MYB Chapter partners with local sport-
ing goods dealers and sports shows, local
turkey call manufacturers, and partnering
with other conservation and sportsmen's
organizations to "Tell the Story," to get
involved in NWTF activities and outreach
programs, and give back to the wild turkey
resource and our community, through
hard work, dedication, and commitment of
our MYB Chapter volunteers.

MICHAUX-YELLOW BREECHES CHAPTER

Celebrates 25 YEARS
of preserving our hunting heritage

"MYB Chapter represents
25 years doing what we 

as turkey hunters, 
conservationists, and
NWTF members do so

well, committed to
"Resource First"
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Allegheny Mountain Chapter active in 
local outreach programs

Allegheny Mountain Chapter president Mike Culp presented a
NWTF education box to the fifth- and sixth-grade classes at St.
Patrick's school in Newry on Oct. 18, 2006. Along with assorted
individual goodies for the kids, such as pencils, rulers and book-
marks, the box contained a host of educational materials in the form
of videos, multimedia CDs, posters and lesson plans that their teach-
ers can use in the classroom to instruct the students about wildlife
and wildlife conservation.

On Nov. 14, 2006, the Allegheny Mountain Chapter of the
National Wild Turkey Federation donated 50 turkeys to the
St.Vincent DePaul food pantries in Altoona and Newry that were
distributed to needy families in the area for Thanksgiving meals as
part of the Turkey Hunters Care program.

New DART system available for chapter use

PA NWTF has purchased an updated DART system for use by
local chapters. The new DART system is a computer-based safety
and instructional program designed for use by all age groups. Two
very portable units will be in place for 2007. Each unit can be trans-
ported in two large suitcases rather than the huge trailer required by
the previous DART unit.

To go along with the new units, a new DART scheduling system
has been developed that is easy to use and is accessible to all. The
new system is available on the Internet at www.masondixon-
panwtf.org/viewdart/. Just type this address into the address bar of
your Internet browser. You will quickly see the existing schedule for
the DART Units.

To request a DART unit click on the “Request Dart” button, fill in
the form, and click “Send Request.”

If you are having difficulties, call Joe Drolet at 717-940-9310. He
is managing the system and will be glad to help.

Millcreek Chapter donates Thanksgiving turkeys

The Millcreek Chapter recently donated 170 turkeys to five area
food banks through the NWTF’s Turkey Hunters Care Program. The
Millcreek Chapter has participated in this worthwhile program since
its origin in 2001 and to date has donated over 755 turkeys to the
Brookville, Reynoldsville, Clarion, New Bethlehem, and
Marienville food banks. This program is extremely important to the
members of the Millcreek Chapter. Thanksgiving is a time when we
reflect on all the things that we are thankful for, and in our grate-
fulness, we also want to help those families that may not be as for-
tunate.

Remember to submit your chapter news
The deadline for submitting articles for the next issue of Turkey

Talk is March 2. Send submissions to:
Pennsylvania Turkey Talk Attn: Walt Young

PO Box 351, Altoona, PA 16603
email: turkeytalk@outdoortimes.com

CHAPTER NEWS

Allegheny Mountain Chapter president Mike Culp (sec-
ond from right) donates Thanksgiving turkeys to volun-
teers from the St.Vincent DePaul food pantries in Blair
County.

Allegheny Mountain Chapter president Mike Culp
(right) presents a box of educational materials to
teacher Michele Litten and the fifth- and sixth-grade stu-
dents at St. Patrick's school in Newry on behalf of the
Allegheny Mountain Chapter of the National Wild
Turkey Federation.

(Left to right) Patrick Shaffer, V. Pres.; Dan Tollini,
Secretary (with son, Dillon); Jon Guth, Manager of
Mike’s Super Market; Dave Burdge, President; and Jeff
Martz, Treasurer.



Winter 2007 Turkey Talk 7

CHAPTER NEWS

The Lake Region Longbeards Chapter of the National Wild Turkey
Federation again held their annual Youth Turkey Calling Contest at
the Greene-Dreher Sterling County Fair. The contest was held on
Saturday, September 2, 2006, and was open to all young fairgoers
from the ages of 3 to 17.

The participants were divided into 3 groups: 3-7 year-olds, 8-13
year-olds, and 14-17 year-olds. Before the contest, all the young
folks were given a demonstration of the required turkey calls by
Chapter President, Mark Davis. A variety of different box and slate
calls were made available to the participants, and they had the
opportunity to practice before the contest. During that time, mem-
bers of the chapter gave some one-on-one advice and instruction.
Anyone walking by would have thought a huge flock of turkeys
had come to roost out of the weather in the 4-H barn.

Members of the Lake Region Longbeards Chapter, Ron Motacki,
Brian Field, and Rich Ozark, judged and scored each individual
caller. During the contest, the judges thoroughly enjoyed the very
serious attempts of the youngest group of callers as they performed
a cluck, a hen yelp, and finally their best call. The 8-13 year olds vig-
orously honed their skills on a cluck, a hen yelp, a purr, and their
best call. The oldest group performed an excellent job of imitating a
turkey cluck, a yelp, a purr, their best call, and the cutting of an
excited hen. Competition was close in each of the three age groups.

Prizes were awarded to the top three scorers in each age group, and
all participants received a bag of gifts.

The members of the Lake Region Longbeards would like to praise
all participants on a job well done, and they are looking forward to
next year's event.

Lake Region Longbeards Host Youth Calling Contest

Talking back
Letters to the editor

Dear NWTF:
My name is Greg York, and

I am 14 years old. This past
spring I was at the Southeast
Silver Spurs Chapter
Banquet and won a 12-
gauge Mossberg shotgun.
Thank you NWTF for the
opportunity to win the gun.

Now I was ready for
turkey season. My Poppy
and I got up very early and
walked 400 yards to where
we would set up. We set up
the blind and waited for a
little while. My Poppy start-
ed to call. Then the turkeys
flew over us and into the
middle of the field. The
turkeys kept looking around
and acting strange. A coyote
came out of the woods,
smelled us, and ran away.
Then this big gobbler with a 10-inch beard came up to the blind. I
didn't get to shoot him, and he walked away. Two jakes ran in, and
I shot. It was the first shot from the gun, and it was my first turkey!
It had a 4-inch beard. This was a great first turkey and a hunt I will
never forget.

Thanks again for the gun,
Greg York
Harleysville, Pa.

effort grew the
amount of work
done in
Washington
County immensely.
Completing
improvements on
67 acres would
have taken more
than ten years
using our limited
Hunting Heritage
Super Fund. Using
contributions from
other organizations
and the National
Fish and Wildlife
Foundation, all the
work was done in
just two growing
seasons. Both the Ten Mile Valley Chapter and the Game
Commission have committed to maintaining these improvements
over the next decade.

This project serves as a great example of how state wildlife
agencies, conservation organizations, and local sportsmen’s clubs
work together for the benefit of our wildlife resources. All the
participants were essential to the completion of the project.
Without the contributions of every organization, the grant would
not have happened. Special recognition needs to go to the mem-
bers of the Ten Mile Valley Chapter for their dedication to making
this happen and to the PGC Land Management crews under the
direction of Doug Dunkerley and Dave Griffin. They are the peo-
ple who spent the time on the ground making this work success-
ful. The result is miles of enhanced habitat and better hunting for
anyone who uses these two game lands. Once again, hunters
have made a significant contribution to conservation on the local
level. Great job everyone!

HABITAT from page 4

An improved gas line right of way on
SGL 232. This transmission line was
receiving heavy deer use.
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BY BOB ERIKSEN, NWTF
REGIONAL BIOLOGIST

PHOTOD BY USDA-NRCS

Landowner field days
were held in Adams
and Armstrong coun-
ties in August and

September. These workshops
were formerly known as Wild
Turkey Woodlands Field Days
but are now simply called
Woodlands Field Days. The day-
long events are designed to pro-
vide information to landowners
who are interested in improving
the wildlife habitat on their
properties. The 2006 field days
were held on the Glatfelter
Pulpwood Company Tree Farm
Number One in Fairfield,
Adams County, and on the
Tony Abranovic Farm near
Templeton in Armstrong
County. The events were hosted
by the Michaux-Yellow
Breeches Chapter, the Adams
County Longbeards, and the
Kit-Han-He Chapter.

Landowners who attended
each of the two events were
treated to presentations by
experts in a number of fields of
habitat management. In
Armstrong County, Natural
Resource Conservation Service
District Conservationist, James
Burgess, spoke about Farm Bill
Programs that can be accessed
by landowners, and NRCS
Biologist Jim Gillis covered that
subject in Adams County. Both
presentations provided
landowners with great back-
ground information on pro-
grams such as WHIP, CRP, FLEP,
CREP, and WRP. You’ll have to
attend a future workshop is you
want to learn what those
acronyms mean!

At the Glatfelter Tree Farm,
participants learned about estab-
lishing and maintaining food
plots from DCNR Bureau of
Forestry Forester Phil Varndell
who manages wildlife openings
superbly on Michaux State
Forest. Don Smith of the Game
Commission who manages habi-
tat on several state game lands in

the southwest region did a great
job covering the subject of habi-
tat enhancement, pruning fruit
trees, and releasing preferred
trees at the Abranovic Field Day
in Armstrong County. Tony
Abranovic added to the discus-
sion from his twenty years of
habitat management experience.
DCNR Service Forester Gary
Gilmore and Glatfelter Forester
Paul Shaffer covered the subject
of forest management at the
Armstrong County and Adams
County events respectively. Gary
exuded enthusiasm enough to
make landowners go home and
work on a TSI (timber stand
improvement) as soon as they
left, and Paul put the group
through their paces by running a
simulated decision-making
workshop in the well-managed
forest on the tree farm.

Shon Robbins of Pheasants
Forever explained the benefits
of various warm-season grass
mixtures and discussed the
methods of establishing native
grass stands at the Templeton
event. Shon’s experience with
enhancing small-game habitat
was evident in his presentations.
Dave Ruppert of the Armstrong
County Conservation District
provided landowners with ideas
on how to look for cost-sharing
opportunities to help with their
habitat improvement projects.
Dave is an avid (or should I say
rabid) turkey hunter and is just
as dedicated to conservation
projects in the county.

Attendees at the Glatfelter Tree
Farm event were treated to a
fantastic presentation on farm
pond management and pond
safety by Waterways
Conservation Officer David
Keller of the Pennsylvania Fish
and Boat Commission. Dave, a
former teacher, is a very good
communicator and was a real
asset to the program. Equally
qualified Wildlife Diversity
Biologist Dan Mummert of the
Pennsylvania Game
Commission took the partici-
pants on a short bird walk
around the tree farm and pre-
sented information on attracting

non-game birds to your property.
Dan has contributed his wealth
of knowledge to our field days in
the past, and we’ll probably “vol-
unteer” him again!

One of the high points of both
workshops was presentations on
the Game Commission deer
research and management proj-
ect. These sessions drew much
attention from the landowners
and were very well-received.
Penn State graduate student
Matt Kiernan did a wonderful
job on the subject of deer
research and management at the
Glatfelter workshop. Brett
Wallingford, a deer project biolo-
gist with the Game Commission
captured the interest of the audi-
ence at the Templeton event and
wound up staying late to contin-
ue discussions.

A number of fine volunteers

and employees or retirees of
Glatfelter were essential to the
success of both workshops. Bob
Whyland and Tom Wieland of
Galtfelter put time and energy
into planning the Adams
County event, and Tony
Abranovic and Robin Geibel did
the same for the Templeton
event. NWTF volunteers Don
Heckman, Randy Rakers,
Spencer Miller, and Bob Schmid
helped out immensely too.

If this type of workshop
sounds interesting to you, keep
your ear to the ground. We
hope to hold workshops in the
Columbia-Montour County
area, in Jefferson County, and
perhaps another location in
2007. We would certainly be
pleased to have you attend a
field day, or volunteer to help at
one in the new year!

PA NWTF Chapters Host
LANDOWNER FIELD DAYS

BOF Forester Gary Gilmore demonstrates herbicide
application

PGC Deer Biologist Brett Wallingford provided an
update on deer research and management
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2007 Pennsylvania Events2007 Pennsylvania Events

DD
o you enjoy activities in the
out of doors? Would you like
to learn outdoor skills or brush
up on old ones, and network

with other women who enjoy the same
outdoor activities as you enjoy?
Then come and participate in a National
Wild Turkey Federation’s Women in the
Outdoors event! You will learn outdoor
skills in a non-competitive environment.
Skills that you can take home and share
with family and friends. Make new friends
and maybe take up a new hobby.
Come and join the fun!

January 27, 2007
PA State Chapter and Cabela’s
Tammy Mowry: 724-284-9201, tam-
mynwtf@zoominternet.net
Phil O’Boyle: 610-929-7000,
Poboyle@cabelas.com
Cabela’s, Hamburg (Berks County)

February 9-11, 2007
Ligonier Valley Women in the Outdoors
and Local #1 Chapter
Michelle Lazur: 724-238-4085,
michelle@michellelazur.com
Antiochian Village, Bolivar (Westmoreland
County)

March 17, 2007 
Moraine Chapter 
Handgun and Self Protection Event
Tammy Mowry: 724-284-9201, 
tammynwtf@zoominternet.net
Butler City Hunting & Fishing Club, East
Butler (Butler County)

March 23-25, 2007
Pennsylvania State Chapter
Rhonda Henry: 814-443-6241, 
rhondapa@hotmail.com
Tammy Mowry: 724-284-9201, 
tammynwtf@zoominternet.net
Frank T. Soles YMCA Camp, Rockwood
(Somerset County)

April 20-22, 2007
Adams County Longbeards Chapter and
Carlisle YMCSA
Tammy Mowry: 724-284-9201, 
tammynwtf@zoominternet.net
Bonnie Berk 717-243-2525, ext. 222,
bonnieberk@comcast.net 
Camp Thompson YMCA Camp, Gardners, PA 

June 2, 2007
Kinzua Allegheny Chapter
Jessica Arnold: 814-436-1048,
duckdog@outdrs.net
Chapman State Park, Clarendon 
(Warren County)

June 16, 2007
Jerry Zimmerman Memorial Chapter and
Walking Purchase Chapter
Katrina Skrapits: 610-760-1689,
kskrap@ptd.net
Ontelaunee Rod & Gun Club, New Tripoli
(Lehigh County)

June 16, 2007
Nittany Valley Longbeards Chapter
Margie Ross: 814-349-5041
Lisa Luse: 814-349-7292,
lmljal44@aol.com
Spring Mills Fish and Game, Spring Mills
(Centre County)

June 16, 2007
Sherman’s Valley Strutters Chapter 
Brenda Beal: 717-582-3281,
bealtree@pa.net
Duncannon Sportsmen’s Association,
Duncannon (Perry County)

June 23, 2007
Wilhelm Chapter
Annette (Sis) Tobin: 814-734-1691, latto-
bin@peoplepc.com 
Meg LeSuer: 814-734-5029
Lake Edinboro Sportsman League,
Edinboro (Crawford County)

June 23 and 24, 2007
Michaux Yellow Breeches Chapter and
Bass Pro Shop
Shyla Rakers: 717-448-3517,
shylaspm@pa.net
Brenda Gossard: 717-791-0835, bgos-
sard2@hotmail.com
Carol DaCosta: 717-657-8906
Bass Pro Shop and Mechanicsburg
Sportsmen’s Club, Harrisburg &
Mechanicsburg (Dauphin/Cumberland
County)

July 14, 2007
Moraine Chapter 
Tammy Mowry: 724-284-9201, 
tammynwtf@zoominternet.net

Butler City Hunting & Fishing Club, East
Butler (Butler County)

August 3 and 4, 2007
Muncy Creek Chapter
Clare McWilliams: 570-323-7947, 
macclare@uplink.net
Nancy Craft: 570-482-4364,
rockrun@chilitech.net
North Mountain Sportsman Club 
(Sullivan County)

August 4, 2007
Allegheny Mountain, Terrace Mountain,
and Tussey Mountain Chapters
Jackie Couch: 814-667-2308,
couchj@jostens.com
Amy Wertz: 814-943-2123,
apwertz@cs.com
Bonnie Wentz: 814-766-3769,
jacinc@cove.net

August 11, 2007
Mt. Pisgah State Park
Nicole Carman: 570-297-2734, nicolecar-
man@yahoo.com
Mt. Pisgah State Park, Troy (Bradford
County)

August 18, 2007
Shippensburg Strutters
Janelle Hippensteel: 717-776-4055, jahip-
penst@state.pa.us
Shippensburg Fish and Game Association,
Shippensburg (Cumberland County)

August 25, 2007
Bald Eagle Longbeards Chapter
Mary Probst: 570-748-3339 
Tiadaghton Sportsmen’s Association,
Haneyville (Clinton County)

September 13 & 14, 2007
Whitehorse Mountain Longbeards Chapter
Rhonda Henry: 814-443-6241, rhonda-
pa@hotmail.com
Frank T. Soles YMCA Camp, Rockwood
(Somerset County)

Events will continue to be scheduled
throughout the year, be sure to check back
often to see what events have been added.
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Cindy Garrison, host of
ESPN2's "Get Wild
With Cindy Garrison,"
became the newest

Women in the Outdoors
spokeswoman at the official
signing of her agreement in
Edgefield, S.C., on Sept. 11.

Women in the Outdoors is an
outreach program created by
the National Wild Turkey
Federation, and Garrison is one
of television's most recognized
outdoor women.

"My entire life revolves around
women and the outdoors," said
Garrison." When I first met the
leadership of this women's out-
reach program, their energy was
amazing. The fact that the
Women in the Outdoors pro-
gram asked me to be a national
spokesperson is such an honor. I
think, working together, we can
make a huge difference."

The California native guides
viewers on hunts, fishing trips
and serves as a tour guide into
the hidden cultures of the places
she travels.

"The great thing about Cindy
is she's authentic," said Patty
Molinaro, Women in the
Outdoors southern region
national coordinator. "She's an
outdoor enthusiast first and tel-
evision host second. She carries
a genuine passion for the hunt-
ing traditions and conserving
wildlife, both missions of the
NWTF. It's a really nice fit, and
we're pleased to have her on
board for our Women in the
Outdoors program."

Garrison discovered the out-
doors on her grandparents'
Oregon ranch and in Northern
California where she grew up.
There, among other things, she
spent time fishing, hunting, and
roping. Garrison's parents were
both avid anglers and hunters,
two activities that the Women
in the Outdoors program
emphasizes in their more than
400 events hosted across the
country each year.

With a new understanding of
what women want, thanks to
data from a 2005 study commis-
sioned by the NWTF and fund-

ed by a grant from the U.S. Fish
and Wildlife Service, a
revamped Web site, and nearly
44,000 members, the Women
in the Outdoors program is
posed to make a greater impact
among women eager to get out-
doors and get involved.

The study surveyed females in
the general population as well as
current and former members of
the outreach program designed
just for women, giving program
leaders a better understanding
of women and their interests in
outdoor participation.

"I believe Women in the
Outdoors has a great message of
opportunity for women and,
with Cindy, we've got an excel-
lent chance to get that message
out to women across the coun-
try," said Tammy Mowry,
Women in the Outdoors north-
ern region national coordinator.
"There is tremendous room for
growth. We know that, among
the general population of
women surveyed, the amount
of interest in outdoor activities is
greater than the amount of
actual outdoor participation.
This suggests an unmet demand
for these activities and a great
future for Women in the
Outdoors."

Cindy Garrison, right, tours the Wild Turkey Center in Edgefield, S.C.

Women in the Outdoors Signs 
Cindy Garrison as New Spokeswoman

Hey ladies, here’s your opportunity to attend a Women in the
Outdoors event in January. The event will be held at the Cabela’s store
in Hamburg, Pa. The event date is January 27. Classes will include:
archery, fly casting, ice fishing, gun cleaning, ATV safety, camping/out-
door clothing, map and compass, gun buying and fitting, ammo
reloading, knot tying, talkin’ turkey, basic dog training, GPS training,
and outdoor optics. Why not come spend the day with us at Cabela’s?

Contact Tammy Mowry at 724-284-9201 or via
tammynwtf@zoominternet.net to register for the event or for any
questions you may have. We look forward to seeing you.

Cabela’s and PA State Chapter to host WITO event

BY TAMMY MOWRY, WITO NATIONAL COORDINATOR
2007 is shaping up to be another great year of Women in the

Outdoors events. There are a lot of events that are scheduled and
many that are in the planning stages. Be sure to watch for all the
events that will be taking place.

We have a few events scheduled during January, February, March,
April, and May, with the majority of the events taking place in June,
July and August. Where better can a woman go for a day or a week-
end, be with women who are interested in the same outdoor activ-
ities as she is, plus get to learn some new skills and make new friends.
My friends, Women in the Outdoors is where all of this can happen.

We have great volunteers in Pennsylvania who coordinate these
events and do an outstanding job. Thank you so much.

If there currently isn’t an event in your area, please don’t hesitate
to contact me. I would be more than happy to visit with your chap-
ter or committee to provide you with information on how you can
host a Women in the Outdoors event.

You can go online and visit www.womenintheoutdoors.org, or
visit our Pennsylvania website at www.pawito.com, or contact me
at tammynwtf@zoominternet.net or at 724-284-9201.

Women in the Outdoors Update
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2007 Hunting Heritage Banquets 
January through June

Date Chapter City Contact
Jan. 20 Shermans Valley Strutters Duncannon Mowry
Jan. 20 Wilhelm Edinboro Holjencin
Jan. 27 Muncy Creek Muncy Valley Holjencin
Feb. 2 Blue Mountain Lebanon Smith
Feb. 3 Chesquehanna Spurs St. Benedict Holjencin
Feb. 3 Moraine Butler Mowry
Feb. 3 The Laurels Longbeards Hockessin, Del. Smith
Feb. 3 Wapiti Roost St. Marys Holjencin
Feb. 9 Honey Hole Longbeards Hazleton Smith
Feb. 9 Penn's Woods Spurs Export Mowry
Feb. 10 Beaver Valley Longbeards Monaca Mowry
Feb. 10 Red Rock Wilkes Barre Smith
Feb. 10 Col-Mont Gobblers Danville Holjencin
Feb. 16 Shippensburg Strutters Shippensburg Mowry
Feb. 17 Gobblers Knob Punxsutawney Holjencin
Feb. 17 Lake Marburg Hanover Mowry
Mar. 2 Delaware County Longbeards Boothwyn Smith
Mar. 2 Shade Mountain Port Royal Holjencin
Mar. 2 Steel City Spurs Castle Shannon Mowry
Mar. 3 Mon Valley Longbeards Monongahela Mowry
Mar. 3 Moshannon DuBois Holjencin
Mar. 3 Terrace Mountain Huntingdon Holjencin
Mar. 3 Stony Valley Harrisburg Smith
Mar. 9 Jerry Zimmerman Memorial Allentown Smith
Mar. 9 Wolf Creek Longbeards Grove City Mowry
Mar. 10 Lakefront Gobblers Edinboro Holjencin
Mar. 10 Nittany Valley Longbeards Bellefonte Holjencin
Mar. 10 Tuscarora Longbeards McConnellsburg Mowry
Mar. 10 Peters Creek Trail West Newton Mowry
Mar. 10 Pocono Mountains Kresgeville Smith
Mar. 16 Red Rose Lancaster Smith
Mar. 16 Friendship Hill Spurs Uniontown Mowry
Mar. 17 Millcreek Shippenville Holjencin
Mar. 17 Roger Latham Memorial Coraopolis Mowry
Mar. 17 Schuylkill Spurs Palo Alto Smith
Mar. 20 Shenango Valley Beards & Spurs Hermitage Holjencin
Mar. 22 Laurel Highlands Committee Greensburg Mowry
Mar. 23 Allegheny Valley Cheswick Mowry
Mar. 23 Southeast Silver Spurs Kulpsville Smith
Mar. 24 Tamarack Turkey Talkers Corry Holjencin
Mar. 24 10 Mile Valley Washington Mowry
Mar. 24 Lower Bucks Longbeards Morrisville Smith
Mar. 30 Warrior Trail Gobblers Waynesburg Mowry
Mar. 31 Fort Chambers Chambersburg Mowry
Mar. 31 Cascade Thunderin' Toms New Castle Mowry
Mar. 31 Lake Region Longbeards Hamlin Smith
Mar. 31 Endless Mountains Sayre Holjencin
Mar. 31 Susquehanna Clearfield Holjencin
Date TBD Lower Lackawanna Longspurs Duryea Smith
Apr. 5 Allegheny Sultans Titusville Holjencin
Apr. 12 Arnie Hayden Memorial Whitneyville Holjencin
Apr. 12 Whitehorse Mtn. Longbeards Somerset Mowry
Apr. 14 Kinzua Valley Smethport Holjencin
Apr. 14 Armenia Mountain Spurs Troy Holjencin
Apr. 14 Foothills Spurs Rimersburg Mowry
Apr. 19 Northwest Thunderin' Toms Meadville Holjencin
May. 5 Juniata Gobblers Breezewood Mowry
May. 12 Wilson F. Moore Memorial Montrose Smith
Jun. 2 Brush Valley Chapter Shamokin Smith
Jun. 8 Yellow Creek Indiana Holjencin
Jun. 9 Kit-Han-Ne Kittanning Mowry
Jun. 9 Mason Dixon Chapter York Smith
Jun. 14 North Boro Double Beards Pittsburgh Mowry
Jun. 16 Tussey Mountain Strutters Martinsburg Mowry
Jun. 16 Northern County Full Fans Carbondale Smith
Jun. 16 Central PA Limbhangers Houtzdale Holjencin

Contact information: Larry Holjencin – 814-834-6492; timberline@alltel.net
Carl Mowry – 724-283-5708; cmpanwtf@zoominternet.net

Ray Smith – 570-398-0721; rsmithnwtf@suscom.net

2007 Hunting Heritage Banquets 



JOIN THE NWTF — THE RESOURCE NEEDS YOUR HELP!
YES I’d like to join the National Wild Turkey Federation, a non-profit 
organization dedicated to the conservation of the wild turkey and the preservation
of the hunting tradition. This membership also enrolls me in my state and local
chapters.
Sign me up as: (check one)

❏ Regular Member - $30             ❏ Women in the Outdoors 

❏ Sponsor Member -$225           ❏ JAKES Member $5   

❏ Wheelin’ Sportsmen Member - $25

Charge my: ❏ Master Card;   ❏ Visa

Credit Card Number: ______________________________________________________

Exp. Date ________________________________________________________________

Name: (please print) __________________________________________________________

Signature: ________________________________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________

City: __________________________________ State: ____________ Zip: ________

Telephone:________________________________________________________________
(Make checks payable to the NWTF)
Send completed application to: 

Tammy Mowry, 288 Crisswell Road, Butler, PA 16002
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Member - $25

28TH ANNUAL
WILSON F. MOORE MEMORIAL

Masters
TURKEY CALLING CHAMPIONSHIPS

Presented by the Pennsylvania Chapter of the National Wild Turkey Federation 

MASTER CHAMPION:
$1,500.00 plus prize
plus the coveted 
Masters Cup

2nd: $800.00
3rd: $700.00
4th: $600.00
5th: $500.00
6th: $300.00 Gift Card
7th:$200.00 Gift Card

Sunday, February 18, 2007 at the
Blair County Convention Center — Altoona, PA

For more information or to become a competitor contact 
Greg Caldwell at 814-692-4707 or Pat Strawser at 717-692-3817 

Come See Some of the Top Callers in Country!!
The Masters Turkey Calling Contest will be held at the

3rd Annual


